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SUPERVISOR OF CHECKLIST (SoC) 

MINUTES  
Town Hall ... Room 204 

Monday, June 20, 2011  

 
CALL THE ORDER 

The mandatory meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. with a quorum present.   

The meeting was scheduled to be held between 7 p.m. and 8 p.m.  

 

ATTENDANCE 

Chairman Mike Horne, Bob Ehlers and Sally Humphries.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 The minutes of the meeting of April 30, 2011, were reviewed and corrections made.  Approved  

by Bob Ehlers and Sally Humphries.  Mike Horne abstained, not having been at the meeting.  

 

OLD BUSINESS  

 

   The May 10 Town Election was supervised by Mike Horne and Sally Humphries, Bob Ehlers  

being prohibited by State Law from working inside the polls that day.  

    

   There were 34 Election Day Registrations, and a total of 1387 voters, per the Check List count  

at the end of the day. 

 

   The updated Hooksett street list by districts was not usable as printed by Election Net, because 

the list was by districts, not alphabetical by streets.  Sally Humphries reworked the previous 

alphabetical street list to incorporate the latest information from Election Net.  This revised street 

list needs to be reprinted in excel.  Unfinished business for the next meeting.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

  

        Approve 10 new voter registrations.  

         Remove 1 voter, due to relocation.  

 The above actions moved by Mike Horne, seconded by Bob Ehlers, and unanimously approved.  

 

       General discussion of the forthcoming Primary and Presidential Elections.  How we can best 

handle the party changes after the Primary and how we can best cope with the anticipated large 

numbers of same day registrations that come with Primary and Presidential Elections. 

 

       Bob Ehlers noted that we need to wait until the State Legislative session is finished this year 

to see what changes have been made in NH law.    

 

      All agreed that meetings with Don Riley, the newly elected Town Moderator, and Linda  

Pischetola, the newly elected Town Clerk, are essential for planning and coordination of the 

process.  More training for the checkers at each table is also essential.   

 

     PURGE process to update  the Check List was discussed.  Mike will ask the Union Leader,  

Hooksett Banner, Concord Monitor, and Hooksett Town web site to run an announcement that 

voters who have not voted in any election since April 1, 2007, can expect to receive a postcard 
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saying their name has been removed from the Check List, and telling them what action to take  if 

they believe this is in error.  

 

The Supervisors of the Check List will meet on Wednesday, July 13, 2011, from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m. 

in Hooksett Town Hall to approve the names for the postcard mailing.   

 

A second meeting on Wednesday, August 17, will be open to voters who believe their name has 

been removed in error. 

     

ADJOURNMENT 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. on a motion made by Mike Horne, and seconded by Bob Ehlers.     

 

Sally Humphries  

Secretary 

-     

 

 


